




Andrew Barr MLA  
Chief Minister 
Treasurer 
Minister for Climate Action 
Minister for Economic Development 
Minister for Tourism 

Member for Kurrajong 

ACT Legislative Assembly London Circuit, GPO Box 1020, Canberra ACT 2601 

+61 2 6205 0011  barr@act.gov.au 

@ABarrMLA  AndrewBarrMLA  andrewbarrmla 

Ms Penny McKay 
Acting Ombudsman  
GPO Box 442 
CANBERRA  ACT  2601 
Email: actombo@ombudsman.gov.au 

Dear Ms McKay 

Thank you for your letter of 18 May 2022 about proposed variations to the ACT Ombudsman 
Services Agreement 2020-2025. It is understood that these variations have been proposed in order 
for your office to operate within the funding envelope provided in the 2021-22 Budget. 

The three proposed variations to the Services Agreement have been considered. I can confirm that 
the Territory agrees to the proposed variations in accordance with clause 10.1 of the Services 
Agreement. 

One of the variations proposed relates to changing the number of freedom of information 
practitioners’ forums delivered by your office to at least one per year. While agreeing to the 
proposed variation, the Territory is open to continuing discussions with your office on the frequency 
of these forums to ensure the needs of all parties continue to be met. 

In addition to discussions relating to the proposed variations to the Services Agreement, I 
understand there have also been some recent discussions between officials of the Chief Minister, 
Treasury and Economic Development Directorate (CMTEDD) and your office in relation to the data 
you provide on the reportable conduct scheme. It is proposed that further discussions occur 
between CMTEDD officials and your office in relation to the reportable conduct scheme data 
requirements to assist the Territory in understanding the distribution of reportable conduct 
notifications across directorates. 



Thank you again for writing to me in relation to the proposed variations to the Services Agreement. 

Yours sincerely 

Andrew Barr MLA 
Chief Minister  

2 July 2022
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Ref: CMTEDD2020/4093 
 
Mr Michael Manthorpe PSM 
ACT Ombudsman 
GPO Box 442  
CANBERRA  ACT  2601 
Email: michael.manthorpe@ombudsman.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Mr Manthorpe 
 
Services Agreement – ACT Ombudsman Services (1 July 2020 – 30 June 2025) 
 
I am writing to you following your letter of 28 August 2020 about the above Services 
Agreement.  
 
I am pleased that officials from the ACT Public Service and the ACT Ombudsman have 
work together to develop a new Services Agreement.  
 
The new Services Agreement simplifies the funding and payment arrangements, provides 
transparency and consistency with the requirements of the Financial Management Act 
1996 and the Assembly Budget Protocols.  It also outlines the range of services that your 
office provides the Territory. 
 
I am aware that the Speaker and the Chief Minister have recently agreed to the Assembly 
Budget Protocols which includes new requirements to determine the level of funding for 
you as the ACT Ombudsman. 
 
Attached is an executed version of the Services Agreement 2020-2025 for your records. 
 
I would like to thank you and your office for the service that you provide to the Territory.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Kathy Leigh 
Head of Service 
 
        September 2020 





















Sarah Kalleske
Pencil
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